
Wallingford Center Inc. 
Meeting Minutes 

September 5, 2023 
Wallingford Hubcap 

128 Center Street Wallingford, Ct  
5:30 in person 

 

Board Members present: Nikki Trocchio, Jeffrey Knickerbocker, Candy Grana, Linda Adamo, 

Leah Masella, Mike Brunjes, Marge Abbagnaro, Wes Kromble, Chris Kingston, and Robert 

Webb. 

 

Absent: Joan Parisi, Alison Cady, and Nate Battone  

 

Guests: Craig Fishbein and Jason Michael. Bob Devany did not show up to speak about the Oct 

6th activity at the cemetery.  

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. by Jeff Knickerbocker. 

 

A motion to have Stephanie Garcia act as minute taker for the meeting by Marge and seconded 

by Candy Grana. Unanimous  

 

Linda Adamo was nominated to serve as a regular board member for Bruce Conroy by Candy 

Grana, seconded by Mike Brunjes. Unanimous  

 

Linda Adamo made a correction to the minutes regarding Linda Adamo staying as an alternate 

member. Marge made the motion, and Candy seconded it  

Unanimous  

 

Public Comments  

Fishbein- talk about 6 D Section  

Discussion about booths for Celebrate Wallingford.  

 

Mike Brunjes motioned to take comments into consideration, do research, and then decided to 

reconsider the previous decision in the executive session. 

Mike Brunjes withdrew his motion.  

 

Mike Brunjes made a motion to reconsider political booths for this year's Celebrate Wallingford.  

Jeff Knickerbocker seconded    

Unanimous  

 

Jeff Knickerbocker made a motion to accept applications from Mike, Jason, and Craig based on 

the submitted application or called and spoke with Liz Davis by the August 1st deadline.   

Candy Grana seconded  

Unanimous  



 

Marge presented the Treasurer Report and discussed Celebrate Wallingford deposits and 

expenditures. She reported that not everything is in from vendors, and we will see large invoices 

once the event is completed. That will be in the Oct & Nov report. 

Motion to accept Treasurer Report by Candy and Chris Kingston seconded.  

Unanimous  

 

New Board Member - Nate Battone. Discussion about Nate being a Board member  

Chris Kingston made a motion to approve Nate,  seconded by Marge. 

Unanimous  

 

Liz Davis spoke about the new wreaths, and they are a bit smaller than the others.  

Discussion: should we send them back and get a bigger size, and we would have to pay the 

shipping cost?  

Marge made the motion to keep wreaths and use them as too expensive to send back.  

Leah Masella seconded   

Unanimous  

 

Leah Masella made a motion to change the Oct. 3rd Board meeting to Oct. 10th because of 

Celebrate. 

Linda Adamo seconded  

Unanimous 

 

Mike Brunjes made a motion to adjourn  

Linda Adamo seconded 

Unanimous  

 

Respectfully, 

Stephanie Garcia, Temporary Minute Note Taker  


